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April 20, 2006





Dear Chairman Walaska,





We are writing to commend the Senate for taking a serious look at energy issues this legislative session, and putting forward an integrated package of bills (S2903, S2904, S2905, and S2906).  Ken Payne from the Rhode Island Senate Policy Office has made presentations at three of our Stakeholder meetings this year as these bills were developed. 





For nearly five years, the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder Process has identified ways to reduce greenhouse gas emissions in Rhode Island.  This process includes representatives from over 25 business organizations, government agencies and public interest groups.  The Plan shows how Rhode Island can substantially reduce greenhouse gas emissions in Rhode Island by pursuing numerous cost effective strategies that will save Rhode Island consumers and businesses money.





Our Plan identifies over 50 GHG reduction options, including several that are part of the Senate’s integrated package of bills -- most notably support for energy efficiency programs for natural gas and fuel oil in addition to Rhode Island’s long-standing support of energy efficiency programs for electricity.  Also, the RI GHG Stakeholders support the bills’ promotion of renewable energy projects in Rhode Island and inclusion of weatherization as an integral part of developing a long-term strategy to reduce energy bill burdens on lower income Rhode Islanders.





The RI GHG Stakeholders await comparable actions on the House side, and the successful passage of new energy laws in Rhode Island.  





If you have any questions regarding this letter or the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder process, you can contact our facilitator, Dr. Jonathan Raab at � HYPERLINK "mailto:raab@raabassociates.org" ��raab@raabassociates.org�.  





Once again congratulations on the work done thus far.





Cc:	Members of the Senate


	Ken Payne, Senate Policy Office


	Members of the House


	Gary Ciminero and Beth Cotter, House Policy Office  




















Stakeholder Members





Audubon Society of Rhode Island


Brown University


Conservation Law Foundation


Department of Administration


Environment Northeast


National Grid


Nat. Fed’n of Independent Businesses


New England Gas Company


Northern RI Chamber of Commerce


Oil Heat Institute of RI


Providence Chamber of Commerce


RI Business Roundtable


RI Dept. of Environmental Management


RI Dept. of Transportation


RI Economic Development Corporation


RI League of Cities and Towns


RI Public Interest Research Group


RI Public Transit Authority


RI Public Utilities and Carriers


RI Society of Env. Professionals


RI State Energy Office


RI Statewide Planning


Save The Bay


Sierra Club


Smaller Business Assoc. New England


Sustainability Coalition


The Energy Council of Rhode Island


University of Rhode Island
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Northeast Energy Efficiency Partnerships, Inc.

781-860-9177 

5 Militia Drive, Lexington, Massachusetts 02421

www.neep.org


